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Presidents Update

Dear Members,
It’s my pleasure to welcome you to this edition of BC News as your newly appointed President. In beginning this update, I’d like to particularly acknowledge and thank our Immediate Past President, Greg Madson, for his tireless work to make sure that BCA has travelled well through a time of instability over the past year. We’re pleased that Greg will be staying on the Board to provide valuable insights and support as we move forward. 

This year there was no need for a Board election, but we still have some changes. We farewell Erika Webb who has been an active contributor to the BCA board. I would like to sincerely thank Erika for her commitment to the Board in general, (particularly her work in establishing and maintaining BCA’s social media presence), and her excellent work in Chairing the Convention Planning Committee for what was a very successful Convention. 

We also welcome two new Board members in Lynne Davis and Daniel Stubbs, though I’m sure both of their names will be well known to many readers. Lynne has a long history in the blindness sector and has been a member of BCA for over twenty years. Dan is a leader in community legal work as well as international development and disability. He also has a long association with BCA. You can find out more about both Dan and Lynne later in BC News. 

In addition to these changes, we welcome back Chelsea Bartlett, John Simpson and Stephen Belbin to the Board. 

We’re all aware that this has been a time of change for BCA, and the Board will need to look carefully at the work we do and the opportunities we seek out going forward. We already have a framework of recommendations from the Leader’s Summit held in June, which provide a road map for the future. These need to be translated into a plan of action that we can put in place using our current resources and keeping in mind our core goals. The Board will have more to say about this in due course. Please be patient with us. We will be taking an enthusiastic but measured approach to bring BCA back to prominence as the united voice of people who are blind or vision-impaired.

I come into this role with a great deal of hope and excitement for the future of BCA. As I said at Convention, my challenge for all of us as members is to recognize and celebrate the important work that BCA as a whole does, and stop talking our organization down. We all need to start working towards a brighter future for BCA, and the best way to begin is to speak about creating that future collectively. If you have ideas, questions or a zest to be involved in our work going forward, please contact me through the office to discuss. I have been heartened by the many messages of congratulation, support and suggestions I have received over recent weeks. Thank you to those of you who have taken the time to get in touch. I look forward to keeping you updated on our progress through BCA’s various communication channels. 

Emma Bennison

President

CEO’s Update

Although the BCA office is never quiet, it’s especially busy during the lead up to National Convention, and that’s certainly been the case over the past few months! Convention was held in Perth over the weekend of 10th and 11th October, with over eighty members attending each day, and up to forty listening in on the live stream provided by Information Alternatives and Blind Sports Radio. We started with sessions about the history of BCA, including its formation and the successes it’s had in working with governments of all stripes to advance the lives of people who are blind or vision impaired. Then the focus shifted to the future, with discussions about web accessibility, the NDIS and of course the future of BCA itself.

By all accounts Convention was a great success, with many members pleased by both the content and their ability to listen in lying on a couch on the other side of the country. I’d like to take a moment to thank our dedicated Convention Planning Committee, led ably by Erika Webb, and the office staff who worked so hard to bring all the logistics together.

Convention preparations haven’t been the only thing going on in the office. Our Advocacy and Policy team have been busy running and evaluating a series of member forums by teleconference. The topics for these forums have been chosen based on the results of the member survey conducted earlier this year using SurveyMonkey and telephone calls to ask you what your priorities are. The top three answers were pedestrian safety, information access, and public transport. So far, we’ve held sessions on pedestrian safety and information access to find out exactly what you think is important. There’s more information later in this edition of BC News about the upcoming forum on public transport. You’ll find lots of articles about information access and pedestrian safety in this edition of BC News as an acknowledgement of this feedback from members.

Once we’ve completed all of the forums, we’ll use them to begin to plan our work in those priority areas. We’ll also look at whether the people who came to the forums found them useful to see if we need to do something similar again.

Since I began in this role we’ve had a run of CEO forums as well for members to be able to keep in touch with what head office is doing. By the time you read this, we will have had our second round of teleconferences. The first discussions were very useful, with members talking about branch structures, the changes in aged care and the need for more communication from the office. 

If you can’t attend a CEO teleconference, please feel free to call me in the office, email me, send us a message on Facebook or Twitter or simply drop in to talk to our friendly staff if you’re in Melbourne. 

As we’re heading into the holiday season there will be a lot of background work going on in the office in preparation for a great year of representation in 2016. Please remember that the office will be closed over the Christmas break, though, while we stock up on yummy holiday food to keep the thinking going! On behalf of all of us in the BCA office, I’d like to wish you and your loved ones a safe and happy festive season, and a great start to the new year.

Leah van Poppel

Chief Executive Officer

Board Member Biography: Lynne Davis

Lynne Davis has been a member of BCA since 1993, when she attended her first convention and was impressed by the clear sightedness, commitment and dynamism of the people she met there.  At that time she was fairly new to blindness and did not know many blind people. Lynne often says she was on a steep learning curve and her most significant learning came from other blind people, convincing her of the enormous value of peer support and the principle of 'nothing about us without us'. 

Lynne was elected to the Board of BCA in 1994, beginning a decade of close and active involvement in the governance of the organisation. She believes that she was lucky enough to be in this position during what, in her opinion, was the high point of BCA's reputation and influence as the voice of blind and vision impaired people in Australia - a position she would like to see it regain. 

Over the years Lynne has had an extensive involvement in both the blindness and broader disability sectors. In addition to her involvement with BCA, she was a founding member of what later became Retina Australia, a member of the Disability Council of NSW and of the National Disability Advisory Council, and a Board member of both the Royal Blind Society of NSW and of Vision Australia.  She believes that this has given her a very broad experience of disability policy and politics, as well as the necessary skills to be an effective Board member. Lynne also recognises that the whole disability area is in a period of profound change in Australia, and that organisations such as BCA will need to be well informed, imaginative and decisive in surviving and representing their members' interests  effectively.  

Lynne says “One of the greatest strengths of our organisation has always been the loyalty and commitment of our members, and this has enabled BCA to weather difficult times in the past, when the organisation had few other resources to draw on.  A revitalised BCA can use these same strengths to regain its influence and, when necessary, speak truth to power.”  

While Lynne is very aware of the broad range of Directors' responsibilities, there are also some particular areas in which she has a special interest. She is concerned with the changing context presented by the roll out of the National Disability Insurance Scheme, where it is not yet very clear what will happen to people who become eligible when aged over 65. 

Lynne also lived for most of last year in a small country town on the far south coast of NSW (mostly she lives in Sydney). She experienced firsthand the many frustrations of being blind in rural and remote areas, especially regarding access to services. Lynne believes BCA should be able to strengthen its advocacy on behalf of country members and achieve some better outcomes for them.

Board Member Biography: Daniel Stubbs

Daniel (Dan) Stubbs is a long time BCA member with a passion for social justice. He has recently taken up the position of CEO at Inner Melbourne Community Legal, which provides legal advice and representation to many of the most disadvantaged people in Melbourne. Prior to that Dan was the Director of a small community legal centre in Kings Cross, Sydney. 

Until recently Dan consulted on social policy and organisation development issues in developing countries in the Pacific. He has worked for regional and international bodies on human rights issues (often relating to people with disabilities), development agencies and civil society organisation issues such as governance and management. He is President of APIDS (Australia-Pacific Islands Disability Support) which works with Pacific based DPOs. 

Daniel was previously the Executive Director of a high profile Australian social justice organisation (ACT Council of Social Service). Daniel has experience in both the community and government sectors where he has undertaken research, developed / analysed social policy, implemented social change and community development. He has also worked voluntarily with many small and large organisations on social justice and organisation development issues. 

Daniel has an Economics Degree (University of Melbourne), a Graduate Diploma in Development Economics (ANU) and has an honors Degree in Law (Macquarie University). 

Pre Authorised Credit Card (PACC) Donations

With the loss of ongoing funding from the Department of Social Services (DSS), it’s more important than ever that BCA is able to grow its truly independent funding sources. That includes funding from the people who value us most: our members and the people in our community who read BC News. At Convention we talked about the PACC program and how much of an impact it has had. Over the past financial year we had 44 PACC contributors who donated a total of $15,731.00. Some of these donors provide $10 a month, but together, the donations make a critical difference.

The total from last year is half the entire cost of producing BC News and BC Update for one year. Our challenge for this year is to make our publications a fully independent voice for people who are blind or vision impaired, funded by nobody but us.  

You can also make a one off donation if your funds are limited. PACC contributions and one-off donations can be made via our website, using the ‘donate’ tab, or by calling the office on 1800 033 660. All donations over $2.00 are Tax Deductible. 

Have you considered updating your mailing preferences?


As you may know through our publications and announcements, Blind Citizens Australia is starting this new financial year with a heavily reduced budget due to Federal funding cuts.  We are therefore, looking at ways to decrease our costs where we can.  If you have an email address, and would be happy to receive our publications in this way, we would love for you to contact the office to let us know.

Of course, a key part of BCA’s work is making our information available in the formats that you find most accessible, and if that’s not email for you, that’s fine with us. Some of the benefits of receiving our publications via email include; No delays from snail mail delivery services, No more unwanted CD’s that can’t be reused and, it will save BCA much needed resources in staff and volunteer time and material costs. 
Despite our desire to have as many people as possible move to email for our publications, we are still committed to providing material in your preferred format.

BCA’s Annual Report is now available

If you would like a personal copy of the 2014-2015 BCA Annual Report, please call the office. This Report will be available in large print, Braille, or by email only. The report is also available for download from the BCA Website at https://wordpress.bca.org.au/about/anual-reports/
Western Australian and Tasmanian Toolkits Now Available

Blind Citizens Australia have recently finalised the WA and Tasmanian toolkits, which means that all toolkits are now available for each Australian State and Territory.  The toolkits contain all the information you need about the services, benefits and entitlements available to you.

If you would like a copy, please call the office, or you can download it from our website under the tab ‘advocacy resources’.  This is a great resource, especially for those who are newly diagnosed with vision loss, so please distribute widely through your friends and networks. 

New Horizons and SoundAbout now available as a podcast 

Did you know that New Horizons, BCA’s weekly radio program and SoundAbout our audio magazine are now available as a podcast! Using your pod catcher of choice, you can use the URL http://wordpress.bca.org.au/feed/ to manually subscribe or try the search term “Blind Citizens Australia” in the search facility of your podcatcher, you should then be able to subscribe to the New Horizons and SoundAbout programs.

Concession Card Consultation: The Results are in

The Department of Humans Services (DHS) was considering making a change to the appearance of the Disability Support Pension (DSP) Blind Pensioner Concession Card. In particular DHS wanted feedback from BCA’s members about what they thought about having the word blind on their pension card, what impact the word blind had on individuals (either positive or negative) and whether they felt that having the word blind on their card was a breach of their privacy.  There were no other changes planned for the card. 


The Concession Card Survey was promoted to all BCA members with the June edition of BC News.


The Results:

The survey was open throughout the month of June and received a total of 162 responses from members.  This includes responses from those who completed the survey online, those who called the office and had a staff member assist them with the survey and those who requested and returned large print copies of the survey.  

Of the 162 respondents, 72% wanted the word ‘Blind’ to remain in full on the Pension Concession Card. 89% agreed that having the word blind on the concession card is ‘Mostly a good thing’ and 50% said: “I like having the word 'Blind' on my concession card and I would say having the word 'blind' on the card has a positive impact on me.”

1.85% of survey respondents felt that the word blind should be removed from the concession card altogether, with 3.18% of respondents feeling that having the word blind on their card had a negative impact on them.

Overwhelmingly the majority of BCA members want the word blind to stay on the card as it currently is, with many stating that they find it helpful, especially when having to show proof of their vision impairment to businesses or members of the community. 

A report with the findings was submitted to DHS in early July for consideration. 


A thank you from the Department of Human Services: 

“I just wanted to thank Blind Citizens Australia for the wonderful work you have done in engaging with your members and the professionalism shown with conducting the survey. The survey has certainly helped to identify the needs and wishes of the majority. This will hopefully help in reaching the best outcome for most people.”

Audio Description

Article courtesy of Media Access Australia.

BCA member and Tweed Valley Branch President Suzanne Hudson, has launched a case against the ABC in the Federal Circuit Court, claiming that it has unlawfully discriminated against her by not providing a regular audio description service for the blind and vision impaired.

In 2012, the Federal Government funded a 13-week trial of audio description on ABC1, but this was not followed by a regular television service as many expected. In April, the ABC began a trial of audio description on its online catch-up service, iview, which is scheduled to run for 15 months.

Hudson, told the Australian newspaper that the iview trial was not a sufficient replacement for a service on television. “I’d say 90 per cent of our members are 55-plus and they don’t use the internet for starters. Even if they do, why should we have to watch something after everyone else has watched it?”

Hudson is being represented by the Public Interest Advocacy Centre (PIAC), whose chief executive, Edward Santow, said, “There’s no question that in failing to provide audio description, the networks are treating blind and vision-impaired people less favourably.” 

In 2013, Blind Citizens Australia lodged complaints with the Australian Human Rights Commission (AHRC) for failing to provide audio description. More recently, in March this year, Vision Australia launched a campaign called Tell the Whole Story calling for audio description on television, accompanied by AHRC complaints against the commercial networks, SBS and Foxtel.

Audio description is available on television in the US, the UK, Canada, New Zealand and many other countries. 

For more information on this topic, you can listen to an interview with Julia Mansour, from the Public Interest Advocacy Centre, who is representing Suzanne Hudson in her case by going to this link: www.rphadelaide.org.au/links/LL2.mp3


Audio Description Forum

The Association of Blind Citizens of NSW is pleased to make available the recording of the recent Audio Description Forum, where a panel of people provided  information and discussion on various aspects of audio description, including an update on the Court case against the ABC for not providing audio description on free to air television, a demonstration of the ABC iView application for accessing catch up television with audio description, and discussion of live audio description in community cultural events.

 

To download and listen to this audio presentation, please visit the Association’s Website:  www.bcnsw.org.au/audio/AudioDescriptionPresentation.mp3
Audio described content is now available through the iTunes Store

Article courtesy Media Access Australia

There has been a quiet, small development in the availability of audio described movies from Apple iTunes in Australia.

There are a number of Disney movies, including Cars 2, Brave, Monsters Inc, Up and Finding Nemo that are available as audio described content to rent or buy. To find these, you need to type “blind viewers” into the iTunes search bar and it will lead to accessible titles for people who are blind or vision impaired.

As this is iTunes content it will only work on an Apple iOS device such as an iPhone, iPad or Mac computer.
Access to Information through Braille: A Tool for Any Age

Written by Jordie Howell. 
Has Braille been left behind in this digital age? Have smartphones and tablets replaced this old-fashioned reading and writing tool? I, an avid and passionate braille user, am here to assure you that braille is not only just as important as it ever was, but that it has kept up with developments in technology and even enhances it. 

We tend to automatically associate braille with people who are totally blind; particularly those blind from birth. I have used braille since I was four years old and it is part of every aspect of my life. I teach braille, I transcribe braille music, I read braille music to sing in choirs or to learn a piano piece, I keep a phonebook in braille and I label household items in braille. Braille to me is my means of working on an equal playing field with my sighted peers. I always have a braille notetaker handy to jot down notes, or paired to my iPhone to send a text message using braille on a crowded peak-hour train. In my bag I carry a small hand frame which enables me to mark a piece of printed paper in braille if I need to identify it later for scanning. When a Braille letter arrives in the mail, I still find it exciting when I can read it straight away.

The approach for those who experience vision loss later on is traditionally to help them maximise the sight they have, to encourage magnification and larger font sizes for reading. This keeps people working with familiar methods. In many cases though, reading becomes slower and less efficient.

Screen readers and screen enlargement software on computers is now commonplace. For a person who is blind, screen readers provide quick access to printed material, however, screen readers don’t easily provide the detailed access to the spelling of words and the formatting of text that braille offers.  Although screen enlargement software allows a person with low vision to read in detail, it often does not allow for speed or fluent reading.

At Vision Australia, along with other braille trainers, I run braille classes for adults who have become blind in adulthood. We teach university students, people who are retired and of working age. 
Courses are offered face-to-face and via correspondence. Reasons for learning braille differ widely. We teach people to read books: a common goal is for someone who would dearly love to read to their grandchildren. The motivation to learn can also be far more immediate and practical. How about writing a shopping list, labelling items in the cupboard or identifying bills with dates by which they must be paid. Playing cards, bingo, Scrabble and other games can be possible with both braille and print-reading players (bingo is often quicker in braille than in large print!) Recognising money with a cash test marked in braille means you don’t need an app or sighted assistance to organise your finances. Notes for public presentations in braille allow eye contact to be maintained with an audience while the fingers peruse the material.

For the tech savvy amongst us, refreshable braille displays and braille notetakers mean that braille is portable and volumes of braille can be stored on one small device. Sending text messages is now possible by pairing your braille display or notetaker to your smartphone and controlling the phone all with braille. A combination of computer access and braille provide more than one tool to be extremely efficient at work or when enjoying recreational activities. 

I encourage anyone who has thought about learning braille but hasn’t taken the plunge to find out what Braille courses entail. Yes, it will take time and commitment, but I hope I’ve convinced you of the benefits and independence Braille offers. Braille may just help you increase your independence and efficiency in ways you didn’t think was possible. 
For further information or to contact a braille trainer, you can speak to a number of different blindness agencies across the country, including the team I work for at Vision Australia. To find out about your local providers, give the BCA office a call on 1800 033 660.

BCA Responds to the Joint Standing Committee on Treaties - Marrakesh Treaty 

The Marrakesh Treaty is an international treaty which would allow the sharing of accessible copies of books between borders, and the much more effective sharing of this material within those borders. 

For example, universities cannot share an accessible textbook between themselves due to copyright restrictions. Each institution is forced to gain permission from publishers to produce their own accessible copy, resulting in a huge administrative burden and unnecessary duplication of effort to produce material.

The good news is that the Joint Standing Committee on Treaties is currently reviewing whether or not ratification of the Marrakesh Treaty is in the National Interest. 

Submissions have been received for the committee to consider, and the overwhelming majority of those submissions, (including BCA’s own submission), have recommended that the Marrakesh Treaty be ratified. The word is that the committee is leaning towards recommending ratification. 

Twenty countries must ratify the Marrakesh Treaty before it can come into effect; however Australia’s own ratification of the Treaty is crucial in working towards this end goal. 
We will keep you updated on the progress of Australia’s ratification process, and as we move towards that goal of twenty countries having ratified the treaty.

WBU Asia Pacific Massage Seminar

The Philippine Blind Union Inc and the National Council on Disability Affairs (Philippines) are hosting the WBUAP 13th Regional Massage Seminar to be held in Manila, Philippines on May 4th – 6th, 2016.  Theme of the seminar is "Maximizing Skills, Technologies and Opportunities for Economic Empowerment ". The seminar aims to push for the inclusion of massage in the regional economic framework. Furthermore, this activity will provide an opportunity for participants to share massage techniques thru hands-on demonstrations as well as updating of advances in technologies in assistive devices.
You are cordially invited to participate in this seminar. It will be held at the Century Park Hotel located in Manila the historic capital of the Philippines, which is just 30 minutes from Ninoy Aquino nternational Airport and quite near the biggest Mall of Asia, the Manila Ocean Park and other tourist destinations that will provide oneself the opportunity to experience the warm Filipino hospitality and local cuisine as well.

Registration fee is very affordable at US$265 per participant and US$ 220 for accompanying persons or personal assistants. Participants will get a discounted rate of US$ 250 if registration fee is paid on or before January 31 2016. Registration fee covers lunch, morning snacks for May 4 to 6, afternoon snacks for May 4 and 5, and dinner for May 4 and 6. The registration fee also covers conference materials, use of radio transceivers for translation and shuttle service to and from the airport and hotel as well as site visits to massage and rehabilitation center. Deadline for registration will be on March 31 2016. All participants are enjoined to arrive on May 3.
For more details on the seminar, registration and payment procedures, please visit their website at www.wbuap13thrms.org.

We hope that through this interaction, we can adapt a statement geared towards the advancement of the massage industry. We look forward to your support and participation.
Focus on Pedestrian Safety: South Australia

BCA’s Adelaide Branch have been busy advocating on a range of pedestrian safety issues. We wanted to highlight some of their work in this edition of BC News so that other Branches and members can think about what they could do locally. If you want to know more about how the Adelaide Branch has gone about its advocacy, the National office will be happy to put you in contact. 

If you are interested in using BCA’s existing resources to advocate on your own pedestrian safety issues, you can;
· Use our Pedestrian Safety Policy as a guide about what to ask for

· Use our Safer Streets guide to advocate if your issue is about obstacles on footpaths
· Call the National Office and ask for some obstacle notices to be sent to you, free of charge or

· Contact our Advocacy and Policy officers for support and advice.

Attacks against Dog Guides Punishable Under SA Law

Amendments to Part 3C of the Criminal Law Consolidation Act were passed in August 2015 relating to protection for working animals. 
The definition of a working animal is a police dog, police horse, correctional services dog or guide dog. The amendments relate to intentional acts causing death or serious harm to a working animal. There may also be associated issues related to ‘reckless indifference’ and ‘lack of control – including Dog at Large’. 
Local councils may come into play or the matter may be deemed civil after all the facts have been examined. South Australia Police have advised that police should be called in the first instance to determine whether the attack is of a criminal nature.

Councils in South Australia are responsible for the administration and enforcement of provisions under the Dog and Cat Management Act 1995. If a guide dog is attacked by another dog the local council should be contacted to investigate as they are responsible for management of dogs under the Act. 
In particular, section 44 (2) refers to incidents where “a dog attacks, harasses or chases or otherwise endangers the health of a person or an animal or bird owned by, or in the charge of another person (whether or not actual injury is caused).” The council can then determine the circumstances and appropriate action, which may involve deeming the dog as dangerous. 

The Legal Services Commission (LSC) can provide people with free legal advice about incidents by calling their helpline on 1300 366 424 between 9am and 4:30pm Monday to Friday. 
People can also make a free appointment to meet with a lawyer to discuss the matter. Although the LSC would not represent a person in court, they can provide advice about options and the process of making a claim through the Civil Courts if appropriate.

Cyclists Now Allowed to Ride on Footpaths in SA

Recent road rule changes in South Australia allow cyclists to ride on footpaths for the first time. Many groups, including the Pedestrian Council, BCA’s Adelaide Branch and services providers such as RSB, have been expressing strong concerns about this change. So far, advocacy in the media and to government has yielded limited results. 

BCA National Office shares these concerns, noting that our Pedestrian Safety policy talks about Shared Paths and says:

11.1 Shared paths provide cyclists and pedestrians with a safe travel environment that reduces the potential for interaction with motor vehicles.

· Riders must keep left on shared paths and footpaths unless overtaking.
· Riders must give way to pedestrians at all times.

· At path intersections you must signal your intention to turn, and give way to motor vehicles entering or exiting an intersection road.

· Children under 12 years of age may ride on any footpath unless a no bicycles sign has been erected. Riders 12 years of age and over are not permitted to ride on a footpath.

· Riders must only travel in single file on all paths, though they can travel two abreast on a road.

· Animals must not be tied to a moving bike.

· A power-assisted bicycle must not use a path when the power assistance is engaged.

11.2 Under the Road Traffic Code, it is an offence to speed. The Code also requires that you do not ride carelessly or recklessly.
Tell Us Your Stories: Plane Flights with Dog Guides

Written by Dr David Squirrel, Adelaide Branch. 
It is no surprise that we are living in an era characterised by an aging society. With this comes many challenges such as parts of our body not working as well as they used to. In 2005 the medical Journal of Australia had a feature article on the ramification of vision loss in this context and in particular talked about glaucoma, macular degeneration, failing acuity & diabetic retinopathy. This is not to discount those who lost vision at an earlier age or were born without functioning vision. The aging population is also the group in which a greater disposable income may be present and the challenge of tourism may be present.

But what are the challenges that tourism poses and what might this mean for lobbying the travel industry?

For those with a dog guide there are many challenges. Yes you can travel and enjoy travelling with a dog guide but there are certainly more challenges. I have taken my dog guide for two holidays to Coolangatta since I have had her. Usually I have a carer come with me due to loss of confidence and in case I get lost at the destination. I will focus in domestic travel only as international travel adds to complexities.

Most of the issues I expect will fall into;

1. Booking a flight – the travel agencies don’t seem to like assisting in this regard due to the process we have to go through which has traditionally been exhausting & time consuming. We were directed to call Virgin on 136789 or Qantas on 131313 & ask for Priority Assistance or disability assistance.
2. Waiting for a response can be time consuming with 40 minutes not unusual. This is expensive if using a mobile phone.
3. Having an idea as to flights available and any specials.
4. Having the electronic ticket sent to you with seat allocation is useful for many, but what if you don’t have internet access?

5. Arrival at the terminal and trying to navigate how to access the booking in desk.
6. Issues when arriving at the counter and showing the electronic ticket seat allocation. What if their computer does not agree with your paperwork and has issues with a dog guide code creating delays & confusion when you already have an electronic ticket?

7. Accessing the security check in process.
8. Specified layouts of airports and finding the appropriate Gate so as to introduce yourself to ground staff.
9. Reading the display screens & hearing any audible messages – usually impossible from my experience.

10. Dog toileting dedicated areas if already proceeding through security & waiting for the Gate to open.
We all have horror stories. Mine was coming back from a BCA summit in Melbourne and finding the code allocated to Abbie on the electronic ticket was not the same as what they had on their screen. Forty five minutes later my seat allocation had to be cancelled and a new booking allocated with a three hour wait attached to the bureaucracy. Sadly this is not the first occurrence of this frustration.

On booking my next adventure I initially spoke to a female operator whose accent I could not understand but she seemed to appreciate the word Guide Dog & Priority assist so the next 30 minute wait was engaged. At last a real human replaced the violin music and I was talking with a very caring & polite female who not only navigated the issues, listened to my prior concerns but informed me that Virgin has attempted to make the process easier by introducing new numbers to allow dog guide users to have direct access to the Priority Assist 1300 139 303 or 07 3295 3941. 

I always believe in giving accolades of praise where due so I sent an email via the Contact Us web interface as to my delight in good customer service. I was not expecting the following day to have Matthew Dixon, Guest Experience Manager, Office of the CEO phone me up & have a very interesting discussion. We spoke of the aging population, tourism market and specific issues vision impaired people face. 
He then asked if I could collate issues and feedback from other blind and vision impaired individuals, and share this with him as they are currently very motivated to make life easier for people with a disability and people who are vision impaired in particular.

So I need your help – I need your stories as to what has worked and what has not and suggestions. I will then collate and make some constructive recommendations to see if they are willing to consider implementation. 
After all it has the propensity to be a win for them as well as for the wider community of people with vision impairment.  You can send your responses to me direct at squirrel@healthon-net.com or via Hanna Mazzeo or Rikki Chaplin at the BCA National Office.

Many thanks,
Dr David Squirrell.
Travelling Overseas? Your DSP (Blind) Might Be Affected

If you’re on Disability Support Pension (Blind) and plan to travel overseas, the period you can receive your pension is four weeks in any 12 month period. This has reduced from six weeks.

Since 1 January 2015, if you are outside Australia for more than four weeks in a 12 month period your payment may stop.

However, your payment will not be affected if you have been assessed in Australia as having a permanent, severe impairment and no future work capacity.

You may also continue to receive your payment if you’re travelling for one of the following approved reasons:

· Attending an acute family crisis—for example, to visit an immediate family member who is critically ill.
· Humanitarian reasons—for example, to adopt a child or attend custody proceedings, or

· If you’re receiving eligible medical treatment that is not available in Australia.

If you booked and paid for travel before 14 May 2014, you will be able to retain the six week payment period which existed when you made your bookings as long as you have completed this travel and returned to Australia before 1 January 2016.

For more information on the Disability Support Pension (Blind) please visit humanservices.gov.au/dsp
Support to Speak to the Royal Commission into Institutional Responses for Child Sex Abuse

If you are a person with disability and think you might want to tell your story to the Royal Commission, or it has raised issues for you, People With Disability Australia’s individual advocates can help. 
They can support you to:

· Work out whether you want to participate in the Royal Commission, and explain the difference between public hearings, private sessions and written submissions.

· Work out how best to tell your story to the Royal Commission.

· Ensure that the Royal Commission provides the necessary supports for you to participate, including interpreters, modified interview techniques, recordings, and whatever else is necessary.

· Deal with other related issues, like accessing services, finding housing, stopping discrimination or making complaints.

· Refer you to other agencies for ongoing counselling and/or psychological support if needed.

You can call them on 1800 422 015 or TTY on 1800 422 016 or email dris@pwd.org.au
Australia has a new Prime Minister. What has changed for people who are blind or vision impaired?

When former Prime Minister Tony Abbott was replaced by Malcolm Turnbull, there were changes to some ministries which affect people who are blind or vision impaired. In particular, there are several new Ministers in portfolios that matter to Blind Citizens Australia. We’ve compiled a short list of relevant Ministers and their contact details so you can reach them directly if you wish.

Minister for Social Services: Christian Porter

PO Box 2226

Ellenbrook WA 6069

Electorate office phone: 08 6296 7255

Parliament House office phone: 02 6277 7560

Assistant Minister for Social Services: Alan Tudge

Suite 4, Level 1

420 Burwood Highway

Wantirna South VIC 3152

Electorate office phone: 03 8887 3890

Parliament House office phone: 02 6277 4354

Minister for Communications and the Arts: Mitch Fifield

42 Florence Street

Mentone VIC 3194

Electorate office phone: 03 9584 2455

Parliament office phone: 02 6277 7480

Minister for Ageing: Sussan Ley

517 Kiewa Street

Albury NSW 2640

Electorate office phone: 02 6021 3624

Parliament office phone: 02 6277 7220

Over time BCA will seek to make contact with the new Ministers so that they can be aware of the needs of our members.
Changes to Aged Care: What do they mean for you?

As many of you would know, a new aged care system has been gradually rolling out across Australia. What does this mean for older people who are blind or vision impaired who won’t be able to access the NDIS?

The aged care system contains a few different parts. It can provide equipment, support to stay at home when some things become more difficult to do, and support to stay in residential aged care, either temporarily or permanently. Support to stay at home can mean a range of things, including transport support, equipment, access to community activities or a visitor at home, and support with meals or shopping. 

Until recently people using the aged care system did not get a choice about how they got many of their services. One of the biggest changes is that access to aged care now means choosing who you want to support you and how. Your choices are made from a list of registered providers. Some agencies for people who are blind or vision impaired have registered to provide support under the aged care system. Depending on the kind of support you can get and your personal circumstances, you may need to partially pay for some things. 

The reforms to aged care include specialised assessments and supports for older people with diverse needs, including older people with disability. Because the changes to aged care have only started being rolled out broadly in July 2015, it will take some time to know how this is affecting people who are blind or vision impaired. 

To find out more, you can visit the Australian Government’s official My Aged Care website at www.myagedcare.gov.au or call 1800 200 422 to ask for an assessment

Look at information for aged home care users by the Council on the Ageing (COTA) at www.homecaretoday.org.au
Speak to the National Aged Care Advocacy Program on 1800 700 600. 

NDIS Roll Out Update 

On 16 September 2015, the Commonwealth and Victorian Governments signed a Bilateral Agreement for the roll out of the National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS) in Victoria and New South Wales

From 1 July 2016 eligible people in Victoria and New South Wales will start entering the NDIS. The NDIS is expected to be operating fully across New South Wales by July 2018 and Victoria by July 2019.

We’ve provided some state specific information below. If you’d like to find out more, you can call the NDIS on 1800 800 110 8am to 5pm (AEST) Monday to Friday. People with hearing or speech loss can call on TTY 1800 555 677, speak and listen callers can ring 1800 555 727. People who need help with English can call via the Telephone Interpreting Service on 131 450.

You can also follow the NDIS on Twitter @NDIS, or find them on Facebook: facebook.com/NDISAUS

NDIS Roll Out in Victoria

In the first year, three Victorian disability service areas will transition to the NDIS including North East Melbourne, Central Highlands and Loddon.

In the second year, seven Victorian disability service areas will transition to the NDIS including Inner Gippsland, Ovens Murray, Western District, Inner East Melbourne, Outer East

Melbourne, Hume Moreland and Bayside Peninsula.

In the third year, six Victorian disability service areas will transition to the NDIS including Southern Melbourne, Brimbank Melton, Western Melbourne, Goulburn, Mallee and Outer Gippsland.

The specific details on when and how you will be able to access the NDIS will be made available in the coming months. Existing Commonwealth and state-based services and supports will continue until all eligible people with disability start their plans with the NDIS.
Details about the transition to the NDIS in Victoria are available on the NDIS website: www.ndis.gov.au/vic
NDIS Roll Out in NSW

In the first year seven districts will transition to the NDIS, including Central Coast, Northern Sydney, South Western Sydney, Southern NSW, Western Sydney, and the remaining populations of Hunter New England and Nepean-Blue Mountains.

From 1 July 2017 the NDIS will be begin to be available in the districts of Illawarra Shoalhaven, Mid North Coast, Murrumbidgee, Northern NSW, South Eastern Sydney, Sydney, Western NSW, and Far West NSW.

The specific details on when and how you will be able to access the NDIS will be made available in the coming months. Existing Commonwealth and state-based services and supports will continue until all eligible people with disability start their plans with the NDIS.

Details about the roll out of the NDIS in NSW are available on the NDIS website: www.ndis.gov.au/nsw
Queensland NDIS Early Transition Sites

Article courtesy National Disability Insurance Scheme

The Commonwealth and Queensland Governments have announced NDIS early transition sites in Townsville, Charters Towers and Palm Island.

Around 1600 people are expected to be eligible for the NDIS in the early transition sites, with up to 600 of these people expected to receive their funded packages by 1 July 2016. The remaining 1000 eligible people from the early transition sites will receive their funded packages from July 2016.

The Queensland early transition sites will deliver supports and services to children and young people under 18 years of age in Townsville and Charters Towers and all eligible people under the age of 65 in Palm Island.

Convention Recap: NDIS Session

The second day of Convention started with a bang, and the longest table we had at the front of the room throughout. There’s always a lot to cover when it comes to discussing the NDIS, and this time was no exception. 

The panel was chaired by Erika Webb, and had three service providers and two government officials from NDIS and WA’s my Way trial. Most importantly, the panel also consisted of three participants including Pamela Barras and Sarah Kwaza from the WA My Way NDIS trial site in the south of Perth which is focused on a WA state based model of support that relies heavily on Local Area Coordinators, and Grace King from the NDIS trial site in the northern suburbs of Perth. 
All three participants were at different stages of the process: Pamela has just begun to work out her first plan, Sarah has a plan that has been in place for a few months, and Grace has not only got a plan that has been in place for some time, but has recently begun work with the NDIS as a planner. 

The panel began by talking about getting in. Pamela said she had not been given materials in her preferred format. Sarah and Grace had not had this problem. Grace said she had used an online checker to work out whether she could get into the NDIS before calling their 1800 number to start the process. When she asked for help filling out the forms the office was able to arrange assistance. 

Both of the My Way participants said that their assessments to get in and get a plan had contained lots of questions and seemed a bit invasive. Grace said this was not a problem for her in the NDIS site, and that planning was a conversation about what she wanted. 

What did they get? Sarah and Grace have very different lives, so the things they were able to get as part of their plans were different. Sarah was able to get the maintenance costs for her dog guide – such as food and vet bills – covered as part of her plan. Both Grace and Sarah talked about getting adaptive technology through their plans, and it was confirmed that you could also get training to use adaptive technology. In WA, there is now a choice of orientation and mobility instructors, and participants can choose which service provider they use. 

Both Sarah and Grace have active plans, and have chosen to self manage some of their plan. This means there are certain things they can pay for out of an account directly as long as they keep receipts. They each had different ways of managing their documentation: while Sarah kept track electronically, Grace had her support workers fill out receipts with an independent support worker checking the records periodically. 

All three participants agreed that every plan, just like every person, is different.

If you’d like to know more about the session, the audio will be available on the BCA website in coming weeks. There is some general information on the BCA website under the NDIS tab. You can also call the BCA office if you have any NDIS related questions you’d like answered.
Convention: Winners of the David Blyth Award and the BCA Certificate of Appreciation

As always, Convention saw the announcement of the BCA Certificate of Appreciation and the David Blyth Award. This year the recipients for both were not in attendance, for very different reasons.

The BCA Certificate of Appreciation went to Tony Iezzi, who will be well known to members who contacted the office throughout his time as BCA Operations Manager during this year. Tony was a well deserving recipient who had not only worked tirelessly to keep the BCA office running well during a time of instability, but gained the trust and respect of members while doing so. Tony was also recognised for his significant contribution to the production of accessible materials over the course of his broader career, particularly through the Roundtable on Information Access for People with Print Disabilities. 

Tony received his award via telephone call during the Convention dinner, in which he thanked BCA for the award and expressed his best wishes for BCA going forward.
For the first time, the David Blyth Award was bestowed upon someone who had passed away. The winner, John Shute, had died earlier this year after two decades of dedicated Braille music transcription and mentoring for a number of musicians in the blind community. John was well loved and respected by those who knew him, and left behind a significant legacy of over 20,000 pages of Braille music, which will be treasured by generations to come. 

John was remembered through a tribute rendition of one of his own compositions from some of the former Braille Music Camp students who benefitted from his transcribing work. John’s wife June elected to have Ben Clarke receive the Award on her behalf. 
Musings from a Convention Newbie

Written by Vanessa Ransley.

This year I saw an email about a bus tour that would be taking place on the day after Convention and thought “hello, this might be fun.”  A nice trip to Perth would provide me with a timely break from the cold weather we’d been having in Tasmania.  So off to the BCA website I went to find out more about this Convention.  I had thought of going to BCA Conventions before, but never quite got around to it.  Something always came up, or I had other plans.  The whole registration process was so straightforward.  I registered, I paid and then I booked my accommodation and flights.  

Not long after I received my confirmation of registration, I got an email which contained all the documentation for the convention.  So that was loaded straight onto my BrailleSense U2 Mini.  It was so nice to have the information in an accessible format before the event.  It provided me with something to read on the plane.  Having a list of attendees was also a great bonus as it meant I could see who was going to be there and who I knew.  It’s a lot easier to find people if you know they are actually there.

The great thing about heading off to an event such as this was knowing that everyone was in the same situation.  People will understand if you bump into them or need to ask who they are.  One thing I'm glad I did was to put a "V" key ring on my white cane.  A number of people thought they had picked up their cane until they came across that V.

The actual content of the convention was extremely interesting.  I really enjoyed hearing Bill Jolley’s Keynote on the history of BCA.  It really got me motivated to get involved.  The things that we sometimes take for granted didn’t just happen.  They were a result of a huge amount of effort by BCA members.  

Other sessions that caught my attention for their interest were; 

· Exploring Disability Through The Eyes of Children Papua New Guinea by Kevin Murphitt,

· Media Accessibility Issues - How we’re going and new frontiers by Scott Hollier,

· The Changing Place of Women Who Are Blind Or Vision Impaired in Australian Society and;
· The Rural and Remote Orientation And Mobility (ROAM) Project by Amy Barrett-Lennard.

A huge highlight for me was catching up with old friends and meeting new people.  I was reunited with a number of my old National Braille Music Camp buddies, some of which I hadn’t seen for around 20 years.  I couldn’t believe how long it had been, or how easily we picked things up from right where they left off.  I enjoyed meeting quite a few people who’s names I have come across on various email lists over the years.  It’s so nice to hear their actual voices.  They sound nothing like Alex (VoiceOver Voice) in real life.  
I also met many new people. It was so interesting to meet people from all walks of life, of different ages and who work in so many varied careers.  Someone said that vision impaired people were the most well educated groups of people with disabilities in Australia.  This is so true.  I think that we are also the most chatty.  So many lively and extremely interesting conversations were had, not to mention the good food and beverages.  But I can’t write about that as "what happens at convention stays at convention.”

If you are wondering if a BCA convention is for you, I can strongly recommend attending.  There really is something in it for everyone.  There’s interesting information to be had (supported by documentation in a format of your choice), a huge amount of networking with a varied and interesting range blind and vision impaired people of all ages, from all walks of life and from all over the country.  Then there’s the convention “fun” that happens which you have to be there to experience fully.  I had a fabulous time and will definitely be heading to the next convention.

Convention: News from the Women’s Branch

The 2015 National Convention is now over for another two years and being there was very enjoyable and informative. There were perhaps around 90 or so people present and we were able to hear the history of Blind Citizens Australia over the past 40 years, and where we are heading in the future. The appropriate theme song was Slim Dusty’s “Looking Forward Looking Back” and we heard this sung on a number of occasions.

The women’s branch held their workshop on Saturday afternoon and it was well attended. Our topic was “The Changing Place of Women Who Are Blind or Vision Impaired in Australian Society” and was hosted by Joyce Jones of Toowoomba. Our presenters were: Jenny Dawson, Christine Simpson and Zeliha Iscel. Each made a 10 minute speech about their lives, Jenny focusing on being a blind Mother with two active boys; Christine told of her life growing up in a family with three siblings also blind, then moving out to mainstream schooling and all the barriers, including being the only blind student at her school, and into uninteresting work and then to the present day; and Zel spoke of her arrival in Australia aged 6, in a family with another sibling also blind and not knowing the language. She had to change in so many ways from her Turkish heritage, but managed to gain English and an education and has traveled quite extensively. 

I must say I had a lump in my throat listening, particularly to Christine and Zel, as I felt for these young children and the separation and isolation they had to endure at such an early age. 
Even Jenny as a blind mother had her fair share of problems, and some were attitudes from others. All women have come through with successful careers and interesting lives today. It was very informative and I thank them for their ability to present to us all.

Our AGM followed the workshop, and also went well. There were not so many attendees as hoped, but having it streamed live means that people can still hear this event at a later date.

I had to stand down as President after 4 years, as I must concentrate on other activities in my life, however my place has been taken by Janene Sadhu from Victoria  whom I know will do a wonderful job leading the women’s Branch. Congratulations Janene.

Committee members for 2015 to 2017 are: Joyce Jones, Qld.; Julie Sutherland, SA; Leonie Barber, Qld.; Helen Frerris, Vic.; Bernadette Packer, NSW; Anne Jackson, Tas. and Karen Passmore, WA, as Immediate Past President.

Thank you to all for stepping onto this committee and all the very best for a successful two years.I know that Janene will introduce the roles our committee will take on and the new project for the branch.

Finally, it is always a privilege to make an award and I was very happy to present the Diana Braun Aspirations Award 2015 to Lauri Grovenor of NSW, for her extensive work with regional disability networks. I cannot think how hard it must be to lose one’s sight and not to have any services available and to wait for so long, before having mobility and orientation training, to gain some independence. From then onwards it was her determination to assist others in similar circumstances, and Lauri certainly did achieve this. Her story is on the Internet and is very interesting. Well done Lauri!

This is now my final article as I step down from the President’s role. Thank you to all for your support and wishing everyone the very best and good health for Christmas and the New Year and to urge you to meet the challenges, or at least one, next year.

Kind regards, Karen Passmore

Retiring President.
BCA National Women’s Special Interest Branch

Email: nwb@bca.org.au

Parent News now a Yahoo Group

The last hard copy of the Blind Citizens Australia’s Parent News newsletter was distributed in May 2015, and since July 2015, this information is now available as an online yahoo group. 

Since 2006, the Parent News newsletter has been a great source of information and support for parents and professionals interested in issues affecting children and teenagers who are blind or vision impaired. This new online group means that subscribers can get instant access to information which is important to them. 

To subscribe to this group, all you need to do is send an email to bca-parentnews-subscribe@yahoogroups.com.au  You will then receive an email with all of the instructions.

VIP Grandparents List


Another email list that has been running for some time now, is the VIP-grandparents list. Whilst they are only a small group, it is an extremely friendly, caring and supportive group.  

 

If you are a grandparent and would like to share your stories, or find out how others interact, please contact Janene Sadhu on email nwb@bca.org.au
New email list for South Australians: InsightSA

A new email list has been created to phase out the South Australian Vision Impaired (SAVI) Yahoo Groups list.  

We are phasing out this list due to its inaccessibility of Yahoo Groups by people who are blind or vision impaired, and new members can not join the SAVI list.  The new email list is accessible.

The brand new is called InsightSA: Vision Impaired Citizens South Australia. Membership is made up of Vision Impaired and Blind Citizens in South Australia.

People from outside of South Australia can join and are welcome, but the majority of email list members will be from South Australia, so try and keep the topic content relevant to South Australians.

The brand new list is an "Opt-In" list, so you have to join for yourself, we can not add you or move you across to the new list. The SAVI email list will be closed and made redundant.

To join InsightSA, send an email to insightsa-request@freelists.org
with the word ‘subscribe’ in the subject or body of the message.

You will be sent automatic emails with instructions that are easy to follow, which will automatically join you to the list.

To post items or replies to the new InsightSA email list once you have joined, use insightsa@freelists.org
The new InsightSA email list is a Moderated list.  Inappropriate behaviour will not be tolerated.

Many thanks to David Squirrell, Elina Dalziel, Lui Palombi, Peter Greco and Erika Webb who have been working on this project for some time.

Feedback for BCA


Do you have any compliments, suggestions or concerns you wanted to let BCA know about? You can do this anonymously by going to our website www.bca.org.au/feedback and completing a feedback form or you can call the BCA Office toll free on 1800 033 660.  Your feedback will be used to improve our services to better meet the needs of our membership. 

Funding and Donations for BCA

BCA would like to acknowledge the generous work of the Jeffrey Blyth Foundation. The foundation was formed in 1995 with BCA being the primary beneficiary.

We would also like to acknowledge our funding partners; The Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) Victoria, Vision Australia and our generous members.

If you would like to make a donation to Blind Citizens Australia but find it difficult filling out forms, you may like to call the National Office on 1800 033 660 and donate over the phone using your credit card. You can also donate online using the “Donate Tab” on the BCA Website. All donations over $2 are tax deductible.
How to send your contribution to BC News

Your contributions to Blind Citizens News are welcome. The deadline for contributions for the next edition of BC News is Thursday 14 April 2016. Contributions may be submitted in Braille, print, audio CD or electronic format (in Word in Arial 16 point font).

Send email contributions to bca@bca.org.au and make sure you write “Blind Citizens News contribution” in the subject line. For all other format contributions, please send the document to the BCA National Office. 
Directory of Contact Details

Can’t locate the phone number or email mentioned in an article in this edition of BC News? Here they all are for you.

BCA National Office

1800 033 660, 03 9654 1400 or bca@bca.org.au 
BCA Annual Report 2014 – 2015. Download from: https://wordpress.bca.org.au/about/anual-reports/ 

BCA WA and Tasmanian Toolkits. Download from: https://wordpress.bca.org.au/advocacy-resources/ 

New Horizons and SoundAbout available as a podcast
http://wordpress.bca.org.au/feed/
To listen to an interview with Julia Mansour, from the Public Interest Advocacy Centre, who is representing Suzanne Hudson in her audio description case go to this link: www.rphadelaide.org.au/links/LL2.mp3
To download and listen to the Blind Citizens NSW audio presentation on audio description, go to:  www.bcnsw.org.au/audio/AudioDescriptionPresentation.mp3
For further information or to contact a braille trainer, give the BCA office a call on 1800 033 660.

For more details on the WBU Asia Pacific Massage Seminar, registration and payment procedures, please visit their website: www.wbuap13thrms.org 

Virgin Australia Priority Assist for dog guide users; 1300 139 303 or 07 3295 3941. 

To tell David Squirral of your Plane Flights with Dog Guides stories, please email squirrel@healthon-net.com
For more information on the Disability Support Pension (Blind) please visit humanservices.gov.au/dsp

If you are a person with disability and think you might want to tell your story to the Royal Commission into Institutional Responses for Child Sex Abuse contact 1800 422 015 or TTY on 1800 422 016 or email dris@pwd.org.au

Minister for Social Services: Christian Porter
PO Box 2226
Ellenbrook WA 6069
Electorate office phone: 08 6296 7255
Parliament House office phone: 02 6277 7560

Assistant Minister for Social Services: Alan Tudge

Suite 4, Level 1

420 Burwood Highway

Wantirna South VIC 3152

Electorate office phone: 03 8887 3890

Parliament House office phone: 02 6277 4354

Minister for Communications and the Arts: Mitch Fifield

42 Florence Street

Mentone VIC 3194

Electorate office phone: 03 9584 2455

Parliament office phone: 02 6277 7480

Minister for Ageing: Sussan Ley

517 Kiewa Street

Albury NSW 2640

Electorate office phone: 02 6021 3624

Parliament office phone: 02 6277 7220

To find out more, you can visit the Australian Government’s official My Aged Care website at www.myagedcare.gov.au or call 1800 200 422 to ask for an assessment

Information for aged home care users by the Council on the Ageing (COTA) at www.homecaretoday.org.au
Speak to the National Aged Care Advocacy Program on 1800 700 600. 


National Disability Insurance Scheme (NDIS)

1800 800 110

www.ndis.gov.au/vic
www.ndis.gov.au/nsw
Twitter @NDIS

facebook.com/NDISAUS

BCA National Women’s Special Interest Branch

nwb@bca.org.au
To subscribe to the Parent News Yahoo Group: bca-parentnews-subscribe@yahoogroups.com.au  

To join InsightSA, send an email to insightsa-request@freelists.org with the word ‘subscribe’ in the subject or body of the message.

Feedback to BCA

www.bca.org.au/feedback 

New Horizons Radio Broadcast Schedule

Adelaide, 5RPH 1197AM and on RPH Adelaide digital 

Times: 9.15 PM Wednesday; Repeated 6.00PM Friday

Also on Iris which is a linked digital radio station

Times: 10.30 AM Friday; Repeated at 6.30 PM, 2.30 AM on Saturday, 10.45 AM Sunday; Repeated at 6.45 PM,  2.45 AM on Monday

Brisbane, 4RPH 1296AM

Times: 1.30 PM Thursday; Repeated 8.00 PM

Canberra, 1RPH 1125AM

Wagga Wagga 89.5FM

Junee 99.5FM

Times: 9.15 AM Tuesday; 

Repeated 8.00 PM and again at 9.30 AM on Saturday

Coral Coast, 94.7FM

Time: 4.30 PM Saturday

Hobart, 7RPH 864AM

Launceston, 106.9FM

Devonport, 96.1FM

Times: 2.00 PM Saturday; Repeated 3.00 PM Monday

Melbourne, 3RPH 1179AM and Vision Australia Radio regional stations; RPH Albury, 101.7FM, RPH Bendigo, 88.7FM, RPH Geelong, 99.5FM, RPH Mildura, 107.5FM, RPH Shepparton, 100.1FM, RPH Warragul, 93.5FM, RPH Warrnambool, 94.5FM

Times: 4.30 PM Wednesday; Repeated 6.30 PM Sunday

Sydney, 2RPH 1224AM

Sydney East 100.5FM

Newcastle/Lower Hunter 100.5FM

Times: 3.00 PM Thursday; Repeated Saturday 2.00 PM; no Saturday repeat for Newcastle/Lower Hunter
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